
COMMISSION ON AGING 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
FEBRUARY 26, 2018 5:00 pm 

 
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL BY THE COMMISSION ON AGING. 

 
The Commission on Aging held a regular meeting on Monday, February 26, 2018 Edmond 
Town Hall, Lower Meeting Room, 45 Main Street, Newtown, CT.  
 
Call to order: Mr. Guidera called the meeting to order at 5:03 pm.  
 
PRESENT: George Guidera, Mae Schmidle, Anne Rothstein, Ruby Ryles, Barbara Bloom,  
John Boccuzzi, LeReine Frampton, Maureen Will, Curt Symes. 
 
ABSENT: Anna Wiedemann, Claire Theune, Larry Passaro. 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Marilyn Place, Ann LoBosco, Officer Maryhelen McCarthy, Cyrenius H. Booth 
Library Director Doug Lord, Joanne Hunter, The Art Spot, 8 members of the public. 
 
VOTER COMMENTS: Karen Aurelia - requested to keep Commission On Aging meetings at the 
Senior Center. 
Mary Maday – asked when the key fob system will be ready. Mid-March.  
Doug Lord – introduced himself as the new Director of the Cyrenius H. Booth Library. 
 
MINUTES: MS. SCHMIDLE MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OFJANUARY 22, 2018 
REGULAR MEETING. SECOND BY MS. BLOOM. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION PASSES. (9-0) 
 
REPORTS   
DIRECTOR OF SENIOR SERVICES:  Ms. Place distributed the monthly report, flyer, and 
program schedule, reviewed updates of events. (ATTACHMENT A) Independence Northwest 
has a new telephone number which should be added to the new resource directory if it has not 
yet been printed. There will be a presentation on Medicare and Medicaid on Wednesday, March 
14, 10:30-11:30 at the Senior Center, in coordination with Western Connecticut Area Agency on 
Aging. When parking lot is full at the Senior Center, park at the Sandy Hook Fire Department. 
Bus service from the parking lot has been provided in the past and can be scheduled as 
needed. Ms. Place requested monies to cover program/event costs, not to exceed $500.       
MR. BOCCUZZI MOVED TO COVER PROGRAM/EVENT COSTS NOT TO EXCEED $500. 
SECOND BY MS. WILL. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION PASSES. (9-0)  
As a result of an arts grant put forth by Ms. Bloom and Mr. Boccuzzi, a grant for a mural at the 
new Senior Center has been awarded, funding amount is $4,000. Artists Joanne and Bruce 
Hunter of The Art Spot will oversee creation of the mural of which theme is “One Town.”  Ms. 
Hunter gave an overview of the installation process. The Hunters have created many pieces of 
public art in communities, town, cities, and corporations. Working collaboratively with community 
members, a mosaic is created, approx. 3’ x 5’, which will eventually be installed in the new 
Senior Center. The Commission On Aging will act as a steering committee during the process, 
along with Ms. Place and Mr. Boccuzzi, they will communicate to seniors upcoming dates for 
meetings. With some concern of time frame due to grant timeline and completion date of end of 
September, meetings dates were discussed with the possibility of the first meeting in mid-March 



and another at the end of March. A timeline of meetings and installation schedule will be 
communicated to seniors as soon as possible. 
  
DIRECTOR OF SOCIAL SERVICES: Ms. LoBosco distributed the Director of Social Services 
report. (ATTACHMENT B) Discussed transportation options for seniors Be Driven, Hart, Fish, 
Uber. Consideration of a pamphlet with available transportation resources suggested. Look into 
grants for transportation services. Mr. Boccuzzi noted transportation is one of the topics during 
the upcoming Livable Communities workshop on April 28 at Newtown High School.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Ms. Rothstein indicated no changes.   
 
CHAIR/VICE CHAIR REPORT: Mr. Guidera distributed the chair report (ATTACHMENT C).  
 
OLD BUSINESS  
Buddy Program: as noted in the Chairman Report, Ms. Wiedemann will reach out to seniors 
with more information. 
Livable Community: reminder about the upcoming Livable Community workshop on April 28 at 
Newtown High School.  
 
NEW BUSINESS  
Ms. Schmidle commented that the Senior Center in Southington opened this week, and has a 
pickle ball court, ping pong, and pool tables.  
 
VOTER COMMENTS:  Marie McClenathan, Nunnawauk Meadows – Ms. McClenathan asked 
for clarification on potential walkway between Fairfield Hills and Nunnawauk Meadows. There 
will be a publicized meeting in the spring, date to be announced by the Town, questions and 
comments will be reviewed, no date set as of yet. Ms. McClenathan asked about the process of 
choosing the artist for the Senior Center mural, it was explained that the state had a list of 
approved artists to choose from. Another voter asked about the sources of funding for the 
mural, it is a state grant that is comprised of state and federal funding. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, MS. BLLOM MADE A MOTION 
TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 6:08 PM. SECOND BY MS. WILL. ALL IN FAVOR. (9-0) 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
June Sgobbo, Clerk 
 
Attachments: Director of Senior Services Report, Director of Social Services/Municipal Agent for 
the Elderly Report, Commission On Aging Chair Report. 
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